[image: image1.png]lramol™

(OLLEGE



MIRAMAR COLLEGE

FACILITIES COMMITTEE

August 13, 2009
3:00 p.m., A201a

Committee Members:

Present:
Dave Buser, Tom Davenport, Peter Fong, Dan Gutowski, Dane Lindsay, Kathleen Werle,
Excused:


Absent:
Allen Andersen, AS Rep, Nick Gehler, Jeff Higginbotham, Dan Trubovitz, Dan Willkie

Guests:
George Beitey, Jim Bray, Paulette Hopkins, Tom Longfellow, Vuong Nguyen
 MINUTES
Old Business

1) Approval of Past Meeting Minutes

· June 4, 2009 (tabled for September Meeting)
2) Campus Master Plan Update (D. Gutowski)
No update.
3) Parking Task Force Update (D. Gutowski)

Refer to item #3 under New Business for the update.
4) Cell Tower Update – Hourglass Park (D. Gutowski)
Verizon is still interested in having a cell tower in Hourglass Park.  There is not a signed agreement to date.  The tower would be look like a light standard.
New Business

1) Student Union Building Schematic Update (D. Gutowski)

The Student Union Building schematic was shared and reviewed at CEC.  Support was given from those present at CEC to move the plans forward to the next phase.
2) Parking Structure #1 – Use for Designated Rooms (D. Gutowski/J. Bray)

The parking structure will be four levels with 826 parking spaces.  In the attached Police Substation are two rooms that will be available for the campus use until the time that College Police grows into the space.  J. Bray reviewed with the members present, the floor plan for the substation.  One of the rooms could be used as a classroom or office space.  This room has an outside entrance and access to the unisex restrooms.  The other, smaller room will have four workstations, but does not have a separate, outside entrance.  There needs to be a process of evaluating the use of the space.  K. Werle suggested using program review to determine the need.  J. Bray indicated the plans for the substation will come back from DSA mid to the end of September.  Conduit will be set-up in the larger room for use as a classroom or two possible office spaces and the smaller room as administrative space.
3) Parking for Fall (D. Gutowski)

D. Gutowski provided the following updates regarding parking for fall:
· The temporary parking that was west of the Science building will no longer be available.

· The drop-off area west of the Child Development Center will no be open by the start of classes.

· More direction signage will be posted.

· Visitor parking will be assigned and a curb is being added at the east end of lot #2 to meet ADA compliance.

· Academy parking will be moved to the tennis court parking lot on the south side of the campus.

· Parking information will be communicated to students through e-mail, information booths and the assistance of student ambassadors.
· The west end of student lot #1 will be opened next week.

· Students will be able to utilize Hourglass Park parking during the day.

· Student lot #3 will close mid-spring for the start of the parking structure/police sub-station project.

The area east of the Park and Ride on the corner of Black Mountain Road and Hillary is being looked at as an overflow parking lot to be used for the next few years.  Will “DG” the area now and pave it later.  Temporary light is also being looked at.  Committee members present were agreeable to creating the temporary overflow lot on Hillary.
4) Aviation Building (J. Bray)

J. Bray reviewed the parking plan around the Aviation building.  Some parking will be lost between Aviation and the A100 Admin building once the Aviation renovation begins.  J. Bray also noted that the gas tank at the north end of the Aviation building is being moved above ground.
5) Geothermal Test Well Drilling (J. Bray)

J. Bray explained testing has been done to see if it is feasible to utilize geothermal heat exchange wells on campus.  If possible to use, we will not need to add additional equipment in the U100 building to support the classroom buildings and LLRC.  There would be upfront costs but in the long run, energy and utility costs would be lower.
6) Restrooms in New Math & Technology Building (P. Hopkins)

P. Hopkins presented to the Committee her concern regarding the number of toilets (6) in the women’s restrooms for the new Math and Technology building.  She would like to look at adding additional toilet stalls.  J. Bray indicated the plans meet the plumbing code.  Additional the Arts and Humanities building will have the same standard.  D. Buser asked if the architects consider the use of the building when they plan the number of toilets for the planning of a building, J. Bray affirmed they do.  It was noted there are 11 stalls in the women’s restroom in the Science building.  D. Gutowski mentioned that P. Hsieh asked him to do an assessment of other facilities on campus and at the other campuses.  K. Werle suggested asking individuals who work in each building if the number of restrooms appears equitable. D. Gutowski will take the analysis to President’s Cabinet.  J. Bray added at this stage, realistically we may not be able to add additional stalls.

7) Lighting Retrofit (D. Lindsay)

D. Lindsay indicated that a lighting retrofit will begin on campus in approximately four weeks.  There should not be any impact on any departments or offices.  Lighting will changed inside and outside buildings.  Bulbs will not need to be replaced for about four years.  The project will pay for itself.
8) Fire Tech/EMT Location (G. Beitey)

G. Beitey mentioned they may be able to pick up a previous location at Midway, West City to move the Fire Tech/EMT program.  The Admin of Justice department is still looking for 28 acres for a driving course.
The meeting adjourned at 4:05pm

Next Meeting:
September 3, 2009, 1pm, A201a
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